
9/19/22, 2:18 PM Edcgov.us Mail - Public Comment Item 33

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/AO3mRRYYzCLvPzPj9CIW8oqdIqEH85V8y18J6Z3L9WNZG2RM8aUj/u/0/?ik=35d558a9e7&view=pt&search=all&perm… 1/1

County of El Dorado Clerk of the Board <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Public Comment Item 33
Nicole Gotberg <ngotberg@yahoo.com> Fri, Sep 16, 2022 at 10:22 PM
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us
Cc: BOS Three <bosthree@edcgov.us>, The BOSONE <bosone@edcgov.us>, bostwo@edcgov.us, BOS Four
<bosfour@edcgov.us>, bosfive@edcgov.us

I wanted to write my support for voting yes on item 33 and moving forward with both the temporary short term and long
term navigation center plans. While this proposal may be more complicated than previous proposals, when looking at the
long term plan it seems to make sense. I can see a lot of value in having the long term navigation center located adjacent
to the psychiatric health facility and relocating the Juvenile Court, planned Juvenile Hall, and registrar of voters. The
registrar of voters should face much less concern from the public over it’s location than a navigation center. We are
desperately in need of a navigation center with shelter on the western slope of El Dorado County. The public and
environmental health, safety, and wildfire danger from the encampments that we currently have is extreme. You declared
an emergency so let's respond to that emergency. It is starting to feel like our house is on fire and we are standing around
watching it burn, because we cannot decide which hydrant to use. It’s time to pick a hydrant and put out the fire before
there is no house left to save. Please vote yes and allow a navigation center with shelter to move forward. 


Thank You,

Nicole Gotberg

Placerville Resident, District III
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County of El Dorado Clerk of the Board <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Utilizing vacated Juvenile Hall
cece walrond <walrond462@gmail.com> Sun, Sep 18, 2022 at 4:58 PM
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us

To the entire BOS of our county: 

Please move forward on a plan to create a Homeless Navigation Center in the vacated juvenile hall. 
Thank you, Cece Walrond, Coloma CA
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